
DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
 U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS, LOS ANGELES DISTRICT 

915 WILSHIRE BLVD, LOS ANGELES, CA 90017 

November 23, 2023

Public Notice 

Pine Canyon Dam & Mathews Canyon Dam Master Plan 

endangered species habitat. 

Questions pertaining to the proposed revision can be addressed to: Phil Serpa, Los 
Angeles District Operations Division, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, 645 Durfee Ave, Bldg 
#2, South El Monte, CA 91733; (626) 401-4037; splops@usace.army.mil and Ms. Rhonda 
Fields, Project Manager, CESWF-PEC-E, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Fort Worth 
District, P.O. Box 17300, Fort Worth, TX 76102-0300; (817) 866-1681. 

The Los Angeles District, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (Corps), hereby informs the 
public of the initiation of the process to develop a Master Plan for Pine Canyon Dam and 
Mathews Canyon Dam. The public is invited to attend a public scoping meeting located at 
Caliente Elementary School located at 289 Lincoln St., Caliente, NV 89008 on December 
06, 2023, from 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. The public scoping meeting will give an overview 
of the master planning process, provide instructions on how to submit comments, and 
provide an opportunity for the public to ask questions and provide feedback.

The Corps defines a Master Plan as the strategic land use management 
document that guides the comprehensive management and development of all 
recreational, natural, and cultural resources throughout the life of water resource 
development projects. A Master Plan is a vital tool produced and used by the Corps to 
guide the responsible stewardship of Corps-administered lands and resources for the 
benefit of present and future generations.

Key topics to be addressed at the public scoping meeting include land classifications; 
natural, cultural, and recreational resource management objectives; and recreation facility 
needs. Public participation is critical to the successful development of the Master Plan.

A 30-day public comment period will begin on November 23, 2023, and end on 
December 23, 2023. Public scoping meeting materials will be available by request. The 
Public Notice will be available at the following Los Angeles District website below:

https://www.spl.usace.army.mil/Media/Public-Notices/Project-Public-Notices/

Comments, suggestions, and questions on the proposed project can be emailed to: 
splops@usace.army.mil or mailed to U.S. Army Corps of Engineers – Los Angeles District, 
Attn: Operations Division – Pine/Mathews Master Plan, 915 Wilshire Blvd., STE 1109, Los 
Angeles, CA 90017.

JordanPogorzelski
Highlight




